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Greetings! 
Summer is passing by fast and so is the year.  So much is happening, the Bylaws 
Committee is getting the Club’s work done and the attendance at the last meeting was 
great.  A lot of members are learning about the rules and inner workings of the club.  
Make your plans to attend the next meeting scheduled for September 7, 2006 at 
7:00pm at the Ramada. 
 
 

The Hall of Fame form is in the newsletter and on the website.  It is truly an honor 
just to be recommended.  If you know of anyone worthy of this honor, please take the 
time to complete the form and mail it to the Shag Club P.O. Box or give to Judy 
Satterfield. 
 
For those of you who did not make it to the Winston-Salem Pool Party and Area Shag 
Club Party, we had a great time!  We had around 15 members in attendance and the 
Winston-Salem Shag Club did a terrific job of hosting this party and making 
everyone feel welcome. 
 
Everyone should be getting their items ready for the yard sale on October 21, 2006.  
Look for the date, time and place in the newsletter and website.  As you know the 
success of this event helps us to do more for our Christmas Cheer families and in the 
past it has been very successful.  Thanks to Pam McHone, who has offered to head 
this up with the assistance of Peg Hansen and all their little elves.  Please call Pam 
McHone at 214-1295 or 449-7572 about information of where and when to bring 
items and to help. 
 
The Special Olympics Golf Tournament is almost here, September 9th.  Chuck and 
Clint have done an awesome job of organizing this event.  Their committee is 
energetic and excited and can’t wait for that day.  Great job you guys! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The first Meals on Wheels meeting is scheduled for September 28th at 7:00pm at the 
Ramada Inn.  I have listened to your questions and we will have answers and we are 
going to decide as a group, what’s best for this event.  There is going to be decisions 
made and we will be asking for volunteers to do certain duties.  As a Burlington Shag 
Club sponsored event, as we do in every other thing that we do – the energy and 
effort that we put into this will show in the end result, which is helping the needy 
people of Alamance County. As I said once before, let’s all re-dedicate ourselves to 
make this the best Meals on Wheels event ever. 
 
SOS is just a few weeks off and it’s time for all of us to just stop for a moment during 
this period of time and have fun with our friends dancing and enjoying the music.  
Remember the Tea Party is scheduled for Saturday, September 16th.  See inside this 
newsletter for time and place. 
 

Shaggin’, because we love to! 
Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com    
 
Please remember that any time that you have issues concerning your 
club, your club officers are always available to listen. 
 
 
 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 584-1118 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Minutes of July Business Meeting – August 18, 2006 

Submitted by Evelyn Turner 
Attendees:  
Brenda Smith   Kent Bradsher    Pam McHone    Betty Honeycutt     Butch Dowd 
David Satterfield  Judy Satterfield  Carol Pettigrew   Steve Pettigrew  Pam Hord 
Peggy Childress  Roy Childress   Mary Ann Lynch    Jimmy Lynch    Rick Wolfe 
Jonnie Ellington    Louise Flanigan    Polly Tuttle    David Tuttle    Debbie Wolfe 
Jackie Hallaman  Fred Hallaman   Judy Smith  Trish Maness   Susan McKinney 
Martha Shoffner  Steve McHone  Bobbie McLamb    Tracy Keel  Don McKinney 
Chuck Upchurch  Denise Upchurch Clint Sharpe  Angie Sharpe   Evelyn Turner 
Peg Hansen    Anne Baker    Ronnie Gregory    Mary Gregory 
 

1.  Ronnie called the meeting to order at 8:05 and thanked all the members who came.  
No new members were in attendance.  
2.  Membership report - currently 211 members.  Minutes of the July business 
meeting were printed in the August newsletter.  There were no changes, so the 
minutes stand as printed. 
3.  Treasurer's report - Current balance of $17,241.07.  A report was handed out to 
those members present.  Mary will discuss projected expenses for 2007 at the next 
business meeting. 
4.  Christmas Party - Brenda Smith reminded us that $1500 had been allocated for this 
party, which will be held at the Moose Lodge this year.  Because we can provide our 
own food at the Moose Lodge, Brenda asked if members were interested in having 
the party catered.  This vote quickly passed so Brenda will check with caterers and 
advise her findings at the next meeting.  In the past, there has been a $5.00 charge for 
admission.  This was brought up for discussion and a motion was made that there 
should be no charge for members - the vote on this passed also.  DJs nominated were 
Ron Russ, John Wilson, Chuck Clodfelter, David Tuttle, Roy Childress, and Ed 
Timberlake.  By a one-vote margin, Roy received the most votes.  He was in 
attendance at the meeting and said he was available to play.   After checking with 
caterers, and planning on any other charges, Brenda will advise if the money 
allocated needs to be changed.  
5.  By-Laws - In Sheila's absence, Ronnie announced that the next meeting for By-
Laws would be Thursday, September 7th, 7:00 at the Ramada.  
6.  Hall Of Fame - Judy Satterfield advised that she already has a few members who 
have volunteered to serve on the committee.  Those are Carol Pettigrew, Denise 
Upchurch, Pam Hord, and Butch Dowd.  Any member who would like to volunteer 
should contact Judy.  According to our current by-laws, if there are more volunteers 
than the 4 required from the general membership, names will be drawn to determine 
who will fill the spaces.  Nominating forms should be turned in to Judy by the 
deadline of October 1st.  
7.  Fun Monday - Mary Gregory still has packs of tickets to be sold.  Please see her if 
you can take a pack of 10 to sell.  
8.  Telephone Communications - Ronnie discussed the possibility of purchasing a 
phone tree.  He asked Jackie Hallaman to speak about the phone tree that Eno Beach 
Shag Club uses and how much time it saves.  Mary has investigated several types.  
There are some that can print a report if a phone number is not good.  The cost of 
computer compatible is $900. It was decided that this would be less work for the 
committee and beneficial to our club.  A motion was made, seconded, and the vote 
passed to purchase a phone tree.  Ronnie and Mary will check out different types and 
proceed. 

 
NC Shag Tag  

 
You can go to the NC Shag Tag web site 
www.ncshag@yahoo.com to get information and to download 
an application to order your tag.    

 

          
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as 
soon as possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the 
editor of the newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space 
available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the 
club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever 
type of advertising you prefer. 

Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 



  
 

   
 

 
 
 

                                    
                                   

   
 

        September 8, 2006 at 8:00 PM 
                              Ramada Inn 
 
 

Current Membership    !!!!  
 

    

      
 

9.  Winston Salem Area Party is Saturday night, August 19th.  Ronnie asked members 
to support their club and attend the pool party and dance.  
10.  Burlington Shag Club Membership Appreciation Pool Party is Saturday, August 
25th.  There are lots of surprises planned.  See the flyer for all the details and make 
plans to attend.  
11.  Special Olympics Golf Tournament - September 9th - Chuck advised that we 
have 16 teams already.  Flyers have been put out at lots of locations.  We need to 
work on sponsors and need gifts.  Beer carts - there will only be 2 carts with 2 people 
on each cart.  Chuck advised he has had lots of volunteers so he will draw names to 
determine who will be on the carts.  As in the past, members will bring desserts and 
the lunch will be catered by Bogey's.  Clint Sharpe advised that R. H. Barringer is 
donating a large banner for the tournament and this will be one that can be used for 
several years.  The signs on the course will now cost us $17.50 to be made.  Another 
option is having Clint print the information for them.  We will just need to get posts.  
A vote was passed that we purchase whatever equipment is needed.  We still need 
large raffle items such as grills, golf bags, etc.  Next golf meeting is Wednesday, 
August 23rd. 
12.  Yard Sale for Christmas Cheer - Vote passed to have another yard sale this year.  
Ronnie will check on location and date and advise.  
13.  Meals On Wheels - There will be a meeting on Thursday, September 28th at 7:00 
at the Ramada.  We need thoughts and ideas from members on how to make this a 
successful event.  A few preliminary points of discussion were cost of admission, 
silent auction, how we can make our guests feel more special, etc.  The Coastline 
Band has been booked.  Anne Baker said she wants the club to be happy about the 
event and the Meals On Wheels staff will help in whatever way is needed.   
14.  It was brought up that Keith Andrews' brother wants to have Keith's ashes 
scattered on Myrtle Beach during SOS.  Ronnie invited members to participate in this 
service to honor Keith.  The date will be in the newsletter and a reminder will be 
noted at the September meeting.  
15.  Carol Pettigrew said Zane Gibbs asked if we could have a fundraiser for Tammy 
Allen.  This will be discussed more at a later date. 
16.  The 50/50 drawing of $51.00 was won by Peg Hansen. 
17.  Due to SOS, the September meeting will be held September 8th.  
18. The meeting was adjourned at 9:05.   
 
     
 

 
 
 
 
 
          

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

August 18, 2006 Treasury Report 

Balance on 7/21/2006 = $17,586.17

+ Total Deposits Made: $215.85

- Total Expenses $560.95

= Balance on 8/18/2006 $17,241.07



 

    September 
  09/02  Colon Bradsher 09/19  Betty Hall 
  09/06  Mike Wilson 09/19  Larry Wilson 
  09/13  Vanessa May 09/19  Patti Smith 
  09/13  Denise Upchurch 09/19  Candy Brooks 
  09/13  Jane Williamson 09/22  Violet Cole 
  09/14  Cary Metts  09/24  Shine Oliver 
  09/15  Ronnie Gregory 09/25  Rommie Tyndall 
  09/15  Kay Jones  09/26  Dianne Fogleman 

 09/18  Ron Fogleman 09/28  Stephanie West 
 
    October 
  10/03 Michelle Thomas 10/21 Margaret Holland 
  10/06 David Tuttle  10/21 Steve McHone 
  10/06 Debbie Wade 10/21 Susan McKinney 
  10/09 Fred Hallaman 10/22 Lee Edinger 
  10/10 Kevin Harold 10/22 Jessie Justice 
  10/17 Dale Waynick 10/22 Marjorie Throckmorton 

   
  

                                         
 
              Tracy Keel, Dianne Hill, Randy Sykes, Bobbie McLamb   
 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the 
Association.  We hope that you will join in and become a very 
active in your new club and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to 
the best Shag Club around. 
 
       

           
 
 
September 1, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ 
September 8, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Gerry "Strawhat" Holland 
September 9, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club's 11th Annual Benefit Golf Tournament For Alamance 
County Special Olympics at Shamrock Golf Course. Here for the Flyer and 
Registration....   
September 15, 2006 
SOS Fall Migration   NO DJ  
September 16, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club Tea Party at SOS Fall Migration at the Arcade in N. 
Myrtle Beach, SC -- Time - 3:00pm to 5:00pm......BSC Members Only.........    
September 15 - 24, 2006 
SOS Fall Migration at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
September 22, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh "The Dancin' Man" Walker  
September 29, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Zane Gibbs 
October 6, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
October 7, 2006 
Greater Triad Shag Club Area Party in Greensboro, NC....Details to 
follow.....    
October 13, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is John Wilson  
October 20, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting, Nominations, and Birthday 
Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA 
October 27, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Brent “Showtime” Lloyd 
                                                                                   



 

  

       Sunshine News! 
 
 

• Donnie Boone has been sick. 
• Lynda Justice is still recuperating. 
• Tammy Allen is still sick. 
 
 

 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing 
you guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your 
friends. 
 
 
 
 

For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any 
reason, please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web 
master.   
 
 

To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Administrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
 
 
 

Carol has asked that if you know of anyone who needs to be placed on the sunshine 
list, to please let her know.  Do not assume that someone you told in the club will 
forward the information to her.  All ways to get in touch with Carol Pettigrew is listed 
above.  You may always go to the web site and click on her email address and type in 
your addition.  If we all work together, no one should be left out or forgotten. 

 
 
 

To Reach Mary Gregory… 
Go to the web site and you may email her of call her at 336-538-1118.  She will also 
need the same information you give to Carol so she can update the website.  Again, 
do not assume that the information will be passed on.  We all need to do our part. 
  
              
 

 
Make Plans NOW! 

Just around the corner is SOS Fall 
Migration 

In North Myrtle Beach 
September 15 – 24, 2006 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                   Where:   The Arcade 
 

                                    When:   Saturday, September 16, 2006 
 

     Time:    3:00pm to 5:00pm 
 

Burlington Shag Club Members Only 
 
 

Area Shag Club Parties to come……. 
 

Greater Triad Shag Club – October 7, 2006 at Thirsty’s 2 
 

Danville Shag Club – November 18, 2006 
 
 
Congratulations to Jesse Justice, Lynn Hooper, Bow Newman, 
& Tim Apple!  They finished 2nd in the Steppin’ Out Shag Club 
Golf Tournament in July.  Their score was 19 under Par.  Great 
Job Guys!                         

 



 
Coming in October are the: 

 

 
 
 
Nominations for officers for 2007 will be taken at the October 
Business meeting.  This is your opportunity to select members 

whom you think are qualified for the positions.    So put on 
your THINKING CAPS NOW! 

 
President 

Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

Thank you for attending the first 
meeting to review the By-Laws. The 
next special meeting for reviewing 
the club’s By-Laws will be held 
Thursday September 7th at 7:00PM 
at Ramada Inn.  Please make every 
effort to attend this meeting to have 
your voice heard. 
 
Thank you, 
Sheila Walker,  
By-Laws Committee Chair 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fall Cyclone 16 
Hosted by Twister’s Shag Club 

On November 3-5, 2006 
Go to  www.goshagging.com 

for Flyer and information 
 
 
Roy Shagdaddy Childress will have the following schedule 
during SOS Fall Migration should you like to hear him spin his 
tunes:                        At Spanish Galleon 
1.  Sept 21st Thursday 9 To Close Downstairs Smoking Area 
2.  Sept 23rd Saturday 7 To 10 Upstairs Non Smoking Area 
Roy and Peggy hope to see you there ! 
 

Meals On Wheels Special Meeting 
September 28, 2006 at 7:00pm at Ramada 

Inn 
 
Those interested in helping with the Meals 
On Wheels Event, please make your plans 
to be at this meeting. 
 
 
 
 
                                                  
      
 
Make sure that you are a part of this wonderful 

night! 



 

PLEASE REMEMBER 
 

The HALL Of FAME nominations must be in by 
October 1st. 

There are forms in our “Shag Rag” and on our Website at 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

 
If you have any questions, please see Judy Satterfield, Carol 

Pettigrew, Pam Hord, Denise Upchurch or Butch Dowd. 
 

I hope all members will give this some serious thought and take 
a little time to send their nominations in.  We should try to 

honor those that have done so much for our club. 
 

Thanks, 
Judy Satterfield 

 
 
 
FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE 
 
This is not only for the men in our club, but also for the women 
who love the men in our club and all of those men in our lives. 
There will be a Prostate Screening Fair held at the Alamance 
Cancer Center Thursday, September 28th from 6:00-9:00 pm.  
PSA blood test will be drawn as well local Urologist on hand for 
the rest of the exam.  This fair is FREE.  If you go to your 
physician for the same exam and lab work it would cost you 
approximately $250.00.  The PSA test covers most of that charge 
due to most insurance not covering the cost of PSA tests and 
you pay out of pocket.  When prostate cancer is left untreated, it 
goes directly to the bone and the outcome is very poor, recovery 
is impossible.  Please guys, go have this done so we ladies have 
you around a long time to come.  We need you in our lives as 
well as on the dance floor.  Ladies do your part by encouraging 
all the guys to attend, it is just as important as your 
mammograms and pap smears.  If you need any further 
information, you may contact the Cancer Center at 538-7725 and 
ask for either Rita Agnew or Sheila Walker.  Hope to hear from all 
you guys. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, October 21,            
2006 

Please help us help our Christmas Cheer       
Families. 

 
Start NOW gathering your items. 

Please don’t wait until the last minute, get your  
    items together and contact Pam McHone  

336-214-1295 or 336-.449-7572 
 

We will have a place to store them. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                      
 
 
There will be a Memorial for Keith Andrews, located at the end of 
10th. Avenue North in N. Myrtle Beach 
 It will take place at the following location: 
 304 10th Avenue  N. Myrtle Beach, SC  
 At 6:00 P.M. on Saturday September 23, 2006 
See Trish Maness or Judy Smith for directions and information. 

 

Splish Splash  
 
And a Splash was certainly made!  Approximately 100 members and guests 
showed up for this event.  On a hot summer day by the pool at Ramada, the pool 
was cool and perfect.  There was great food, thanks to Chef Rick and his helper 
Traci and the Taz’manian Devil cooking his delicacy.  You guys done a great 
job.  Then there was Mary and Denise, what could we do without these 2 ladies, 
because if we tried, we would never hear the last of it. (Ha, Ha)  It started off the 
day doing the duck regatta with a grand prize of $87.00.  Boogie Caldwell won 
the Chicken Regatta.  Congrats Boogie!  And then there were the “Great” DJs 
who gave their time and support, we can’t thank you enough, Jerry, Zane, Roy, 
and David.  You guys are the greatest and you always come through.  Then there 
was the “Broadway” special entertainment, the Boogie Woogie Girls, who 
enlightened us with their wit and humor, thanks Kim and Mary – you done good!  
And let’s not forget the “Chicken”!  Although a little under the weather, Brenda 
made a grand entrance as a Chicken to top off the “Chicken Dance”.  She sure 
got the crowd roaring and going!  Thanks Brenda.  Thanks to Steve for another 
great 50/50 of $152.  You are so good; we should start paying you (NOT!)  
Phyllis Godwin won the 50/50.  Congrats, Phyllis in the evening we were 
entertained with the Float Movie from the Spring Safari.  And if this wasn’t 
enough, we had a good turn out in Master’s at 9:00.  We all danced the night 
away and enjoyed each other’s friendships.  As you can see, this was a fun filled 
day that was enjoyed by all.  Thanks to Ramada Inn for allowing us to use the 
pool.  It was a perfect day, ouch! I think I got sun burned. (Ha) 
 
Ronnie 
 
 
 



For those of you who do not 
know who our Hall of Famers 

are, 
please read on….. 

 
Tookie Lee 

Louie Madden 
Candy Brooks 

Johnnie Ellington 
Al Fogleman 
Carol Oakley 
Lynda Justice 
Steve McHone 
Jesse Justice 

 
Who will be the honored one or 

ones for? 
 

2006 
 

 

 
It is time to submit your candidate  

For this year’s 
Hall of Fame. 

 
Please remove this page from you newsletter, 
and using the form on the reverse side, write 
a description of what your candidate’s 
qualifications are and how you feel that he or 
she meet the required qualifications.  Once 
you have completed the form, place it in to 
an envelope and mail it to the committee 
chair:  Judy Satterfield at the following 
address. 
 
Judy Satterfield 
720 Wagoner Road 
Elon, NC 27244 
 
Or you may mail it to the club’s PO Box 
 

P.O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27215 
Attention Hall of Fame Committee Chair 
 
September 9, 2006 from 8pm – 12pm please join us at the 
Burlington Moose Lodge for their Luau.  Hugh “The Dancin 
Man” Walker will be spinning the tunes.  Cover charge 
$5.00 per person. 



 


